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Parish Council Keeping You Informed
Councillor Derek Hall
Chairman Appleby Parish Council
Welcome to the Spring edition of the Your Community Newsletter which I am sure 
you’ll find informative and full of articles that matter in your parish.
Heating Oil Theft Firstly the disturbing thefts of domestic heating oil towards the 
end of January. Whilst there is more details in the Neighbourhood Watch section on 
page 5 extra vigilance is requested. Where practicable to do so oil tanks should be 
made secure. Thanks to a number of residents ‘watching out’ and reporting their 
observations to the police arrest were made. If you see anything suspicious going on 
in the district, no matter how small, phone either 101, or if assessed as very urgent 
then 999.
Replacing Service Bus №55 At some time over the next couple of months the №55 
bus serving Santon and Appleby is due to be discontinued . The school bus service 
will remain unaltered, all other requirements for public transport will be taken care of 
by a new service named CallConnect. Once the date of discontinuation is known full 
information of how to book and use the CallConnect service will be circulated.
High-speed broadband As reported a number of times in the past Appleby Village 
will be connected to fibre optics cables through the Winterton exchange. Also, as 
mentioned in previous editions, due to unresolvable technical reasons other 
properties in the parish will not be connected to fibre optic cabling . Even so these 
properties are able to have the benefit of super-fast broadband by opting to connect 
via a wireless system.. The wireless option, which does 
require a small antenna on the roof, is operated by 
Quickline of Hull who recently upgraded their mast on 
Risby Top. If you would like to find out more about  
wireless broadband options please contact Quickline on 
01482 247365 or visit www.quickline.co.uk. Regarding 
Appleby village some may have seen that work has 
started with a new fibre optic cabinet now in position on 
Paul Lane. More on this can be found on page 3.
The Neighbourhood Plan is coming together as the working group are in 
discussions with interested parties, businesses and stakeholders to progress what 
we want to see in the next 10 to 15 years in our Parish. Further information on page 2.

Santon speed limit There is now a 20mph speed limit in 
Santon as we are having problems with heavy goods 
vehicles travelling through this narrow road  to gain access 
to the steelworks.Full outline of this serious issue can be 
found on page 3

Conservation Area Within the parish as a whole Appleby Village (with a few 
exceptions) is a conservation area and as such any pruning or felling of trees has to 
have a Planning Application approved by North Lincolnshire Council before work is 
carried out. If you require further clarification about either Tree Preservation Orders 
(TPO) or Conservation Area (CA) status and how these affects any trees on your 
property Colin Horton from North Lincolnshire Council is attending the next Parish 
Council meeting on the 14th March to explain what is required as far as Tree 
Preservation Orders (TPO) or Conservation Area (CA) permission is concerned.
The historic verges in Appleby village verges are again having some `punishment` 
from cars and tractors, mainly due to inconsiderate parking on our narrow lanes. If 
the lane is narrow outside your property, please try and park your car, and your 
visitors` vehicles, either in your own driveway or on a wider section of the lane, so 
that others can pass without having to travel over the soft grass verges.
In Closing if any resident wishes to contact me on any matter relating to the parish 
please do so on 01724 732230 or email for my attention applebypc@yahoo.co.uk
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Village Hall 
The refurbishment is almost complete and 
the Hall is now open for business as 
usual. The small meeting room has been 
brightened with energy saving lighting, a 
new ceiling, fresh paint and a new carpet. 
Whilst the Main Hall now looks light and 
bright with a light colour scheme and  
renovated floor. The area formerly known 
as the bistro has been transformed into a 
social café area, fully equipped with new 
cutlery, crockery and glassware. The 
lowered ceiling and lighting makes the 
room more ‘cosy’ and we hope that now 
the village will make the best of use of this 
new facility. The committee will be opening 
this café shortly for casual drop in 
sessions and also hope that organised 
groups wi l l consider h i r ing i t for 
themselves (more information will be 
posted on the Village Hall webpage soon).
It is important at this point to formally 
thank some people for their help and 
contributions towards the refurbishment. 
Buttonswood - for their kind donation of 
timber, Container King for help with 
manpower clearing out the rooms prior to 
the works. The Villagers who have given 
their time to help in any way during the 
works.
To celebrate the reopening of the hall we 
are hold ing a Pub Night on the              
5th March (7.30pm) to which we hope the 
locals will come along and enjoy your new 
hall. At this evening we will be asking if 
residents would be willing to volunteer just 
a small amount of their time to support our 
‘vision’ for this new social café; by helping 
to open the café, thinking of ways we can 
reach out to meet the social needs of the 
village, hiring the cafe for group gatherings. 
Please come along Your Hall Needs You!

Appleby Fayre 2016 - Date for your diary - 
Sunday 19th June 11am to 5pm. More 
info: www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/applebyfayre/ 
If you feel you would like to help in any way 
please email applebyvillagehall@gmail.com, 
volunteers always required and welcome.

YOUR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER
Seasonal updates and information for the residents of Appleby, Santon & Clapp Gate area

Fibre cabinet 
located on Paul Lane 

http://quickline.co.uk
mailto:applebypc@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/applebyfayre/
mailto:applebyvillagehall@gmail.com
http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/applebyfayre/
mailto:applebyvillagehall@gmail.com
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Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan
Joy Powell Lead Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan Group 
Following a lull over Christmas and the New Year work is now continuing on the 
Neighbourhood Plan. The Parish Council has applied for a grant to carry out the next 
consultation event. We are planning drop in sessions hopefully to accommodate those 
at home and those working. This event will be to bring residents up to date to ensure 
work carried out by the group is still in line with your wishes and also to finalise our 
vision for Appleby Parish for the next 15-20 years.
Background work is ongoing to update the Village Design Statement, as well as to 
consider traffic implications, employment and environmental aspects of the parish. 
Work carried out is for the parish as a whole not just Appleby village or the 
conservation area which have been well documented in the past.
Businesses with land or premises in the parish have been contacted to ascertain their 
future plans and wishes. If you are aware of any businesses which have not been 
contacted please let me know (email applebyparishplan@cloud.com ) so we can add 
them to our data base and rectify it.
As part of the residents’ survey undertaken last year feedback was promised on views 
expressed in Section 5 ‘Anything to Add’. Some of the comments made were 
extensions of previous questions so will be added to those section, for example 
Housing, appropriate for ageing population and encouraging younger people to live 
here; footpaths and cycle paths easily accessible from the village; 
Comments regarding Church maintenance and water being available for flowers on the 
graves have been forwarded to the Parochial Church Council (PCC). Lots of work has 
been undertaken within the church and grounds in the last quarter last year and those 
who attended services over Christmas were grateful for the new heating. The grounds 
were tidied up by villagers and although mains water is not possible at the present time 
a rain water collection butt may be possible.
Items regarding general maintenance of the village have been passed back to the 
Parish Council (PC) for information and action e.g. inappropriate parking; cars 
abandoned in gardens; over grown gardens in rented properties; provide assistance for 
those residents who need it, art installations around the village; request more 
decentralisation for the PC from NLC. The installation of Broadband is imminent - the 
PC will inform residents as soon as the timescale for implementation had been 
confirmed. 
New issues raised will be considered by the team e.g. Purchase of land by the Parish 
for the villages in the parish for more green space for village use / pond / allotments, 
encourage mainline gas into the villages. 
The date for the consultation will be circulated as soon as possible and I hope you will 
all take the opportunity to come and discuss your vision for the parish.

St Bartholomew’s Church News
Work has been ongoing in the church since the last newsletter. New heaters have been 
installed, which are helping to create a warmer environment. 
Also the old and unusable boiler has recently been removed from the vestry and all the 
subsequent asbestos has gone. A small amount of money has been reclaimed for the 
metal, which has gone into Church funds. The wooden vestry floor where the boiler 
stood is rotten and will need to be replaced. The electrics have been tested and 
renewed where necessary. 
Work will commence shortly on repairing some of the North facing plain leaded 
windows and replacing some stained glass in the West window. The Windows will then 
be cleaned.
All this has been made possible by the efforts of villagers and friends over the past 
year by fundraising and physical efforts to assist.
A date for your diary in the church Sunday 19th June 7.30pm Come and relax after 
Appleby Fayre with the amazing Lydian Choir. Director Sue Hollingworth. More details 
later

Fancy a plot?
Appleby Parish Council is trying to establish if there is still an interest in having allotments 
in the parish. To judge the demand the Parish Council would like to hear from any 
residents who would be interested in taking on a plot? If interested please email your 
name and contact details to the Parish Clerk on applebypc@yahoo.co.uk 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Easter at St Bartholomew’s
Revd Alice Nunn
Do come and join us for all or some of our 
Holy Weeks and Easter services, to celebrate 
the sav ing work o f Jesus and h is 
resurrection. 
For Easter Day please feel free to bring 
flowers into church to celebrate this most 
joyful of days.  More information from John  
or Rosemary Jeremiah
Easter  Services (see dates for your diary p6)

20th March Palm Sunday 8:00am 
Holy Communion

25th March Good Friday 9:15am 
Liturgy of the Cross 

26th March Easter Day 9:15am  
Holy Communion

NLC ~Street Sport & On Target
How many times have you said or heard 
someone say “It’s because there is nothing 
for young people to do”? Well keep reading 
because there is lots to do and plenty on 
offer, when you know where to look. 
North Lincolnshire Council’s Youth Sport 
programme provides a diverse range of multi 
sport opportunities across North Lincolnshire 
for young people aged eight to 19 years old. 
At present North Lincolnshire Council and  its 
partners provide over 50 sessions per week.
Currently, there are 31 Street Sport 
sessions. A timetable  is available online from 
www.nor th l i ncs .gov.uk / le i su re / . The 
opportunities don’t stop there , as part of the 
On Target programme  there are a further 11 
sessions running across North Lincolnshire.

The sessions provide a safe environment for 
young people to come along and get active, 
learn new skills, chill out with friends and 
maybe make some new ones and are 
informal and multi sport based,
For those participants over the age of 16 we 
offer the opportunity to become a volunteer. 
This means the young person will gain 
experience and access to training to improve 
their skills. This is the ideal starting point for 
anyone wanting a career in sports coaching 
and leadership.
All the sessions are FREE, so what are you 
waiting for? Come and get involved today!
Please note that  a  parental consent is 
required prior to taking part. The consent 
form is available to download online from 
www.northlincs.gov.uk/leisure/ as are the full 
details for Street Sport and On Target.

mailto:applebyparishplan@cloud.com
mailto:applebypc@yahoo.co.uk
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Traffic through Santon and Appleby
A further meeting with North Lincolnshire Council, TATA, Lafarge Tarmac (as was), 
Humberside Police and Parish residents has been held.
A number of residents expressed their concerns at the meeting. Although speed limits on 
Dawes Lane have been lowered to 20mph and the previously installed chicanes have been 
removed. Residents of both Santon and Appleby are still concerned about the volume of 
general traffic and HGV’s through the Parish. The situation will continue to be monitored, 
both by TATA (as owners of this private road) and the villagers. 
North Lincolnshire Councils legal team are to look at the possibility of amending the 
existing Road Traffic Order for Dawes Lane and further speed calming measures will be 
considered. 
On a more positive note the maximum speed limit on Risby Road is be lowered to 50mph. 
However the number of HGV’s exceeding 7.5 T weight limit on Risby Road is still a 
concern, as is the case on roads through Broughton.
We’ll keep you posted.

Super-fast Broadband 
As mentioned by the Chairman in his opening remarks super-fast broadband will soon be 
available by cable to Appleby village, 

In the past couple of weeks the cabinet for the Appleby Village fibre optic cables has been 
installed. All the adjacent ground work including power to the cabinet has been completed. 
The next step is to run the cable through the underground ducting from Winterton to the 
cabinet. It is expected that the work will be completed and up and running by the end of 
April if not before. 

On 8th April between 10:00am and 12:00 all residents are invited to attend a 
rollout briefing by North Lincolnshire Broad Band (NLBB) on board their Rollout Bus 
which will be parked on the playing field across from the village hall.

A couple of points. There is no obligation to connect to super-fast broadband. If you do not 
wish to connect your phone cable everything remains connected as it is all the way to the 
Winterton exchange. If you do wish to connect you can select any provider you wish who 
will then arrange with BT Openreach to connect your copper cable line to the fibre cable 
cabinet. The cable to your home will remain connected to the copper cabinet.

The connection will be by what is known as Fibre to the Cabinet (FTTC) and works as per 
the illustrations below

Due to technical issues resident outside of Appleby village boundary will not be connected 
by cable. Instead those properties will have available a wireless system operated by 
Quickline who are appointed by North Lincolnshire Council to provide this service. (see p1) 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Lunch & Linger
Paul Mumby 
Secretary The Poirier Foundation
The Poirier Foundation is a Winterton 
based charity involved in providing 
 community services in Winterton and the 
surrounding areas.
In an effort to reach out to neighbouring 
parishes the Poirier Foundation has 
asked to make residents aware of their 
Lunch & Linger activity which is held 
every fortnight contact 01724 733441 
details as per the poster below:

Winterton Lions offer funding
A representative from the Winterton Lions, 
Mrs P Hollingsworth, has spoken to the 
Appleby Parish Council to explain how they 
can fund good causes or those involved in 
any unfortunate event.
For anyone wanting further information Mrs 
Hollingsworth on behalf of the Lions can be 
contacted on 0845 8337515, or by e-mail 
pat.hatton48@btinternet.com 
They also have a Facebook page and also 
a website: www.e-clubhouse.org/sites/
wintertonnl/contact.php

Illustrative Connection

Copper 
Cable  

Cabinet  (7)

Fibre Cable 
Cabinet 

Super-fast Connection 

Appleby Village Connection

Paul Lane 

What can you expect if you connect to super-
fast broadband by cable?
The table opposite shows the industry’s standard 
of the speed you can expect in megabits per 
second (mbps) which then is dependant on the 
distance between your house as the cable ‘flies’ 
and the fibre connection cabinet on Paul Lane. 
Current broadband speeds around the parish are 
around 1 mbps. Which means as the ratio of a 
one megabyte (1MB) data file is eight times 
bigger than 1 megabit (1 mbps) of ‘speed’ it would 
take 8 seconds to download. In future by reading 
off the distance/mbps table dividing the result by 8 
will gives how many MBs of data files will down/
upload in a second  

mailto:pat.hatton48@btinternet.com
mailto:pat.hatton48@btinternet.com
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 Appleby has a Little Free Library
 Anita Cross 
 Steward of the Appleby Little Free Library
Appleby is the first village to register a Little Free Library in Lincolnshire, 

or Yorkshire and beyond! You may not have heard of such a thing - we 
hadn't until recently although there are 1000's of Little Free Libraries all over the world - 
we are №35501. A visit to the Little Free Library Organisations website confirms that 
Appleby is now officially ‘on the map’!   So what is a Little Free Library?
Basically we are hosting a small library box situated outside The Thatched Cottage. It is 
filled with books of all genres and interests suitable for a wide range of  readers, young 
and old. Residents, friends, visitors to  the parish and 
anyone else can just turn up (there's no need to 
register) have a browse and help themselves to a book 
(or three!) and then leave a book of their own in return. 
It really is that simple! It embodies many of the values 
we hold dear, particularly trust. The contents of  the 
library are refreshed daily so there will  always be 
something new to enjoy. Themed weeks are planned 
where special interests will be featured – Horror at 
Halloween and Baking prior to the Produce Show for 
example. 

To stock the library we needed an initial supply of 
books and approached various organisations for 
help. The response was overwhelming. Tesco, 
Waitrose, and publishers Wordsworth Editions and 
Canongate Books have all donated books as have 
many residents as word of the initiative spread. We 
were delighted to receive funding for the construction 
of the library from Winterton & District Lions. A huge 
thank you to them! Thanks to Buttonswood too, And 
thank you, Ian, for installing it to perfection (and for 
your patience!). They have created the perfect Little 
Library for Appleby!
This really is a community project that seems to have 
struck a chord. In addition to the many positive 
comments from local residents, Andrew Percy has 
sent his support, BBC Radio Humberside conducted 
an interview and Lincolnshire Life Magazine is 
planning a feature!
Come along and have a browse, you will be very 
welcome!

You can read more about the Little Free Library organisation by visiting: 
www.littlefreelibrary.org. 
Find Appleby Little Free Library on FaceBook where you will find daily updates, good 
reads, 'what's in the box', photos and more.  Or visit www.appleby-lincs.co.uk and find the 
Little Free Library page under the 'Community Groups' tab.
Grand Gardening Sale to be held at the Village Hall
In recent years the Produce Show has benefitted from generous donations of gardening 
and cooking equipment sold on the day. This year the show is joining forces with the 
Open Gardens posse to hold a ‘Grand Garden Bargains’ spring sale at the Village Hall. 
Not only will this help to raise funds, it will allow Appleby’s green fingered residents to 
enjoy the full benefit this side of the gardening season. All the better to help prepare the 
village for Open Gardens and to help grow those prize winning exhibits.
The sale will feature all manner of garden tools, fertilisers and chemicals. There will also 
be a few choice pieces of kitchen equipment. So come along on the Sunday before 
Easter, 20th March, 11am – 2pm and grab a bargain or two!

Appleby Fayre ~ Mystery Parcel Stall
A new stall will be at this year’s fayre. The stall is being run, to raise funds for the Village 
Hall, by Audrey Stainton, 18 Paul Lane and Barbara Mumby, 5 Beck Lane.
The stall replaces the usual tombola. Audrey and Barbara would very much appreciate 
donations of suitable prizes, which will put into boxes and wrapped. If you have any 
suitable empty boxes of any reasonable size, these would also be useful too. Thank you if 
you can help with this
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Appleby Open Garden and 
Scarecrow Day 2016
Rick and Laura Prior        
Organisers 
Firstly, a very special thank you to all the  
residents who helped to make last years 
Open Garden and Scarecrow Day such a 
big success! The weather was perfect and 
the attendance amazing!  What a day!
Encouraged by all the positive comments 
received, we have set the date for the next 
Appleby Open Garden and Scarecrow Day 
as Sunday 31st July 2016 between 
11am to 4pm
There will be plenty of fun things to do, lots 
to see and things to get involved with: 
beautiful gardens, fantastic scarecrows, 
displays in the church and village hall, plus 
a fantastic freshly prepared Village Hall 
lunch with other refreshments available 
around the village.
We sincerely hope you will be available to 
join us and help create another fun and 
inspirational day for all the village. 
If you would be happy to open your garden 
this year or help us in any other way, we 
would love to hear from you. To  register 
your support or ask any questions, please 
phone or text us on  07984 915641, or 
email ricknlolly@gmail.com. We can't wait!
Follow us on our FaceBook page ‘Appleby 
Open Gardens & Scarecrow Challenge’ or 
on www.appleby-lincs.co.uk

Recycling boxes
A plea from a resident
With March winds around, here is a timely 
reminder to limit mess in the village. Last 
year there were often cans or papers 
blowing around. This is unsightly and can 
be avoided. The paper in the blue box can 
either have a stone on the top, or the 
green box placed on top of it. Tins and 
cans, especially aluminium ones, can be 
flattened by crushing them. This means 
that they cannot easily roll away, but also 
the cans take up much less space in the 
box, and in the recycling lorry too. Thanks 
for your help in keeping our parish tidy!

http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk
http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk
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Neighbourhood Watch Update
Ivor Keyes Neighbourhood Coordinator
It is nice to be able to report that Humberside Police are returning to a 

greater emphasis on Community Policing, and hopefully we’ll see more of 
them around the Parish as a result. There had been general dissatisfaction expressed 
among the people of North Lincolnshire and it would appear that our concerns have 
been listened to.
As an update of the recent spate of thefts around Appleby of domestic fuel oil and lead, 
all of which may be connected, our Community Policing Team (emails as follows 
philip.ONeill@humberside.pnn.police.uk & Victoria.Petty@humberside.pnn.police.uk) 
have put together the following report written by PCSO Vicky Petty:

“Regarding the lead thefts, a male and female in a Ford KA were arrested after their 
car was blocked in by police vehicles. A male was arrested at the scene, a police 
officer was injured after being struck by the suspect's vehicle and then the female 
driver was involved in a pursuit and she was arrested in Scunthorpe. Both were 
initially released due to a lack of evidence but were then re-arrested at a later date, 
as a result of new evidence whereby the lead from the Ford KA was recovered from 
Gallows Wood and found to match that stolen from the attacked premise.
I would like to add at this point that PC Brears and IO Brumby 
and Special Constable Barham (who all had hair ruined!!),  are 
extremely grateful to the builder and the CSI Hall  for standing 
with them in 45 degrees angled snow blizzard, freezing and 
cold. Both suspects were charged with theft of lead and the 
female with driving offences and assaulting a police officer. The 
most important thing to remember, is none  of this would have 
been possible if not for the diligence , determination, and quick 
thinking of an Appleby resident who needs a big thank you from 
the village. A superb example of how local residents can play a 
significant part in helping police catch criminals.”

Recently I was asked a question about the coverage of the Parish by Neighbourhood 
Watch co-ordinators, a list of which was published in the last Newsletter. We have twelve  
street co-ordinators around the Parish and all are volunteers, however when we talk 
about Neighbourhood Watch every resident can play their part. The 101 telephone 
service is there for all residents to use to report non emergency crime or other concerns 
and our vigilance was obviously helpful with the crimes referred to by Vicky Petty above. 
Making our own homes and assets secure is also an  effective  action we can all take to 
help prevent crime in the area.
The Neighbourhood Policing Report as we knew it for Appleby Parish has been 
discontinued and is replaced by crime figures report by Ward, which for us is Broughton 
and Appleby Ward, which includes Roxby and Dragonby, as well as Santon and Clapp 
Gate. Figures for the 12 months up to the end of Jan 2016 was 214, an increase of 41 
reported crimes. Space  doesn’t permit for a breakdown but  more information can be 
found by visiting www.police.uk
A Neighbourhood Watch meeting has been arranged for Thursday 17th March 7pm in 
the Village Hall. Please make an effort to attend. There is no agenda but your ideas can 
be helpful and feedback is always useful.
As footnote to this report, the following received from the Village Hall Committee:

“Village Hall Oil theft: Most of you will know that the hall was one of the victims 
of the spate of oil thefts in January. We commend those residents whose 
vigilance helped in the identification and the eventual arrest of the perpetrators. 
Thank you! The heating system is now restored to full working order, thank you if 
you helped with this too”

Appleby Flower, Presentation and Produce Show 2016
Ian Cross Chairman - AFP&P Show.
When winter bites, spring cannot be far behind and with it thoughts turn inevitably to this 
year’s Produce Show. And what a show it promises to be. Having finally determined beyond 
reasonable doubt that this year marks the Show’s 50th anniversary – we are going for Gold! 
To celebrate this remarkable milestone the schedule has been tweaked to include as many 
references to gold and yellow as our fevered brains could conjure. Highlights include yellow 
peppers, squash, tomatoes and sweetcorn in ‘Fruit & Veg’, lemon curd in ‘Preserves’ and 
scotch eggs, banana loaf and egg custards in ‘Baking’. If you think that’s exciting – wait till 
you see some of the prizes! 
Paper copies of the full 2016 schedule, including the ever contentious Gents Button Hole 
class, have been circulated door to door around the village. A pdf copy is available to 
download from the village website. Hints and tips will also be available to view online. 
So take some time to study the schedule, plan your planting, hone those craft and baking 
skills and get ready for what we hope will be the best Produce Show ever. Sunday            
4th September – make a note on your calendar today! 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Appleby WI
Sheila Rhodes 
President,

Last year was a very busy year for the W I 
as we celebrated our centenary,.100 years 
since it was formed. Many events were held 
both nationally, regionally and locally.
During 2015 a competition was held by the 
Lincolnshire Humber Federation to find the 
new face of the W I. Appleby entered our 
member Joanne Davy 
and yes we won, so for 
the next two years 
Joanne is the new face 
of the W I Lincolnshire 
a n d H u m b e r 
Federation and her 
face will appear on all 
the new literature.
December meeting - we held our Annual 
Christmas Party with plenty of food and 
presents to be had and was enjoyed by all.
January meeting - we were unable to use 
t h e V i l l a g e H a l l b e c a u s e o f i t s 
refurbishment. At the invitation of Mr and 
Mrs Palmer we held the meeting at their 
home. Our speaker was Steve Stubbins 
known to many in the Village, he gave a 
most interesting talk of the history of 
Appleby. Non members from the village 
attended and contributed to the evening 
with their memories which proved to very 
successful and enjoyed by all.
February meeting - we were back at our 
usual venue, the village hall. Our guest 
speaker for the evening was Joanne from 
The Wish Upon A Star Charity. It was most 
informative and many of us were much 
enlightened to the work of the charity.
Our Annual Federation Day, 9th April we will 
have Nancy Birtwhistle winner of the Great 
British Bake Off as our guest speaker, this 
will be held at the Grimsby Institute. Five 
members from Appleby will be attending this 
event.
Future dates of Appleby W I Meetings can 
be found on the Village Hall notice board 
and in this newsletter’s Dates for your Diary.
Interested in joining the WI? Contact    
ANNE DRURY, Secretary 01724 735178

Police helicopter 
over Appleby

mailto:philip.ONeill@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Victoria.Petty@humberside.pnn.police.uk?subject=


Issue 8 Spring edition 2016

Getting Noticed
Santon has a new notice board. Funded by the Parish 
Council and positioned and erected by TATA Steel to whom 
we offer thanks, it was very kind of them to do this for us.  
In addition the notice boards around Appleby have also been 
renewed or repaired 
To post a notice on the boards please email the Parish Clerk 
applebypc@yahoo.co.uk for details

Local Knowledge
By Kate Yolland 
Tradition says that during the Reformation, Henry the Eighth never did get the “Thornholme 
treasure”. It was all placed in the big bell of the priory and sunk to the bottom of a well where it 
remains!!

Appleby Church was restored more than once in the 19th century. The font is late Norman and 
the tower up to the second “course” is early English. The pulpit embodies some fine old 
carvings representing scenes from the life of Joseph. In the upper panels of the pulpit coats of 
arms of local families were carved under the supervision of William Fowler of Winterton, who 
restored the Church in about 1815.

In 1913, during the alterations of Frodingham church, it was discovered that the silver chalice 
and patten then in use did not belong to Frodingham but had been lent to the church many 
years previously by the Vicar of Appleby. Frodingham copied the silver and the original was 
returned to Appleby Church.
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Bingo
Need information? 
Contact Elizabeth  on 733359 
or Anne on 733581

This newsletter is also on the          
Appleby Website hosted by
 www.appleby-lincs.co.uk

Compiled and distributed on behalf of
Appleby Parish Council

Summer Edition out 15 July 2016

Dates for your diary

Village Hall  

 Grand official reopening 5 March 7:30pm Pub Nigh & Quiz

 Parish Council Meetings 7:00pm: 14 March, 4 April, 9 May & 13 June 

 Bingo  Every 2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm:

    9 & 23 March, 6 & 20 April, 4 & 18 May, 1, 15 & 29 June & 13 July

 WI: every 2nd Tuesday of each month 7:00pm

   8th March - Hazel Burnham contemporary glass

   12th April - A G M and Resolutions

   10th May - Annual Birthday Dinner 7 pm start

   14th June - Flowers by Helen

   12th July - Garden meeting at the home of Pam Palmer

 TAGG Art Group Every Wednesday and Friday 2:00 to 4:00pm

 Other Events at the Village Hall

   10th Match 7:15 for 7:30pm curtains up We Are Brontë (details opposite)

   17th March 7:00pm Neighbourhood Watch Meet your Community Police Team

   19th March 2-4pm Easter Craft Fayre (details opposite)

   20th March 11:00 am to 2:00pm Grand Gardening Sale (see p4 for details)

   8th April 10am to 12 NLBB Broadband rollout (bus on playing field)


   19th June 11:00 am - 5:00pm  Appleby County Fayre  


St Bartholomew’s Church:

 Sunday services usually held at 9.15am on the first Sunday of the month     
 or 8:00am on the third. 

   8th & 22nd March 6:30pm Compline evening prayers

 Easter  Services: 

   20th March Palm Sunday 8:00am Holy Communion

   25th March Good Friday 9:15am Liturgy of the Cross 

   26th March Easter Day 9:15am Holy Communion


 Other church events:

    19th June 7:30pm Scunthorpe’s amazing Lydian Choir. Full details later


Mobil Library every 3rd Wednesday Beck Lane 9:40am - 10:15am 

   8th & 30th March, 20th April, 11th May, 1st & 22 June & July13th

Little Free Library Paul Lane  Open every day 365 days a year 

Major Community Events
(Date TBC) Vision Day Parish 

    Neighbourhood Plan   
    Full details later 

19th June  Appleby County Fayre

31st July  Open Gardens & 
             Scarecrow Day

4th Sept.  Flower, Presentation &       
         Produce Show
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